

CLERGY COMMUNICATIONS

100 East Eighth Street Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

ACTION REQUIRED

ETHICSPOINT HOTLINE

We ask that you post information regarding the EthicsPoint Hotline in an area visible to your employees. <u>Click</u> to view the bulletin board posting. For more information about the EthicsPoint Hotline, click here.

Employees, parishioners, volunteers, vendors and other interested parties are encouraged to report suspected misconduct of any kind via the EthicsPoint Hotline. The EthicsPoint hotline provides a confidential means for reporting misconduct by calling 1.888.389.0381 or by submitting an online report through a line on the <u>Archdiocese of Cincinnati</u> website, under Ministries & Offices on the Finance page.

Report unethical behavior for any of the following areas:

- Safe environment for children or youth
- Workplace safety
- Harassment or Inappropriate behavior (sexual or otherwise)
- Accounting & Financial
- Fraud & Theft
- Gifts & Donations
- Confidentiality
- Catholic Schools

Direct questions regarding the EthicsPoint hotline to 513.421.3131:

- Rich Kelly, Chief Financial Officer, rkelly@catholiccincinnati.org, ext. 2840
- Rob Reid, Director of Human Resources, rreid@catholiccincinnati.org, ext. 6611
- Meg Paul, Human Resources Consultant, <u>mpaul@catholiccincinnati.org</u>, ext. 2841

GOOD FRIDAY 2019 COLLECTION

The Good Friday collection is to be taken up in all churches and chapels where Good Friday services are celebrated. The proceeds will help the churches in the Holy Land and provide funds to preserve sacred shrines. Send the proceeds to the Archdiocese Finance Office the week following Easter. Please see the bulletin entry section.

OPTIONAL

CHRISM MASS DINNER (UPDATE – PLEASE READ AGAIN!)

All priests and seminarians are invited to attend the annual Priesthood Appreciation Dinner prior to the Chrism Mass on Tuesday, April 16. The meal is sponsored by the Serra Club of Cincinnati and it begins with a social at 4:00 p.m. with dinner served at 5:00 p.m. RSVP to 513.421.5354 or events@cathedralaoc.org.

DIOCESAN PRIESTS' ANNIVERSARY DINNER

This year the dinner is scheduled for Monday, May 6 at the Bergamo Center, Dayton. Evening prayer at 5:00 p.m. followed by a social; dinner at 6:15 p.m. Invitations have been mailed.

SAVE THE DATE: SENIOR CLERGY LUNCHEON

The Senior Clergy Luncheon is scheduled for Wednesday, May 22 at the Bergamo Center, Dayton. The luncheon begins at 11:45 a.m. If you have any questions, please contact Fr. Clarence Heis at 513.421.3131x2656.

ANTI-PORNOGRAPHY MINISTERIAL TRAINING FOR PRIESTS

A multi-day intensive training workshop to deal with the pastoral problem of pornography addiction will be offered July 15-18 at the St. Anne Retreat Center in Melbourne, KY. Father Sean Kilcawley, STL, will be conducting this workshop which is sponsored by Integrity Restored. Register at the Integrity Restored website.

The Priestly Formation Office will reimburse priests of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati for the program component of the workshop. The priest's parish or institution should pay the room and board component.

PRIESTS FALL RETREAT

The Fall Retreat for Priests has been scheduled for October 14-18 at the Spiritual Center of Maria Stein. Please block your calendar. Speaker to be announced.

EXPLORE YOUR CALL – REMINDER

The Office for Consecrated Life and the Vocation Office of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati are hosting a dinner at St. Francis de Sales Parish, Lebanon on April 10 from 6:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. for young women curious about a religious vocation. We encourage all pastors, youth ministers and DREs to share this wonderful opportunity with the women of your parish and to personally invite them to come. Flyer and registration are now available here.

CELEBRATE WORLD DAY OF PRAYER FOR VOCATIONS

This year's World Day of Prayer for Vocations is coming up on Sunday, May 12. Please consider celebrating with your parish and sending home vocation-related materials with your families. You can order online all the materials you may need.

REGISTER NOW FOR THE AMAZING PARISH CONFERENCE

The <u>Amazing Parish Conference</u> is coming to Cincinnati May 13-15. By using proven approaches that have transformed corporations across the United States, The Amazing Parish

Conference develops and enhances the pastor's leadership skills and unleashes the potential of parishioners, especially those of an intentionally-chosen parish leadership team. See how <u>here</u>. <u>Registration</u> takes less than 5 minutes. Questions? Contact <u>Mike Schafer</u> at 513.263.6626.

UNIQUE LENTEN OR EASTER CELEBRATION?

Is your parish doing anything out of the ordinary for Lent or Easter? Or do you have a distinctive Lenten or Easter tradition at your parish of which you are particularly proud? *The Catholic Telegraph* is interested! Please contact Steve Trosley at 513.421.3131x2216.

REMINDER - LENTEN FUNDRAISING WITH FRISCH'S

Each parish that has chosen to participate in the fundraising promotion with Frisch's during Lent is reminded that their W-9 form needs to be turned in so the outcome benefits can be appropriately disbursed. GameDay Communications will be calling parishes for this information. If you have questions about any aspect of the fundraiser, you can contact Rosemary Day at rday@gamedaypr.com who is handling the promotion for Frisch's.

HAVE A GREAT PARISH STORY?

20% of the One Faith, One Hope, One Love capital campaign funds collected go back to local parishes to help renew, expand, and enhance parish life. We want to highlight how parishes are using the rebate money and share the great work going on in parishes. Submit your parish rebate story idea to Jennifer Schack, Director of Media Relations, at jestchack@catholiccincinnati.org.

BUILDING THE CITY OF GOD (SIDNEY)

A Day of Reflection and Prayer Inspiring Action and Fellowship on **Saturday, April 13**, 9:45 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. at <u>Holy Angels School</u>, 120 E. Water Street. Members of parishes in the Sidney and St. Mary's Deaneries involved in or looking to establish service ministries are welcome. Keynote Speaker is Sister Joyce Zimmerman, C.PP.S. The event will include examples of current service projects from parishes in the Sidney and St. Mary's Deaneries and opportunities to learn and share ideas for service ministries. Lunch will be provided; free-will donations accepted. For more information or to RSVP, please contact Judy Zimmerman at puffzim@hotmail.com or 937.638.2733 by **Friday, April 5th.** Click here for flyer.

WAY OF THE CROSS FOR JUSTICE (CINCINNATI)

Join a collaboration of faith-based groups for an engaging prayer experience that connects the suffering of Jesus with the suffering brought about by injustice in our day. Friday, April 19, 12:00 noon - 2:00 p.m., Washington Park Gazebo (1240 Elm Street). Contact Andrew Musgrave for more information at amusgrave@catholiccincinnati.org.

GOOD FRIDAY WALK FOR PEACE AND JUSTICE (DAYTON)

The Walk for Peace and Justice starts at the Old Courthouse at Third and Main Streets and ends at the river with 14 stops along the way. The walk is held rain or shine. Each year 14 issues are chosen to correspond with the 14 Stations of the Cross. Participants reflect on both new and ongoing social justice issues such as racism, climate change, and access to health care. The Walk for Justice and Peace on Good Friday is an ecumenical tradition in Dayton and ends at the river by the First Baptist Church, 111 W. Monument St. April 19 from 12:00 noon - 2:00 p.m. Soup

luncheon to follow at First Baptist Church. Contact Sara Seligmann for more information at sseligmann@catholiccincinnati.org.

TURNING IN YOUR CRS RICE BOWLS

As Lent draws to a close, please plan a meaningful collection ritual for the CRS Rice Bowls.

- Read <u>An Offertory Prayer to End the Lenten Journey</u> to help your community conclude this holy season.
- Visit CRS Rice Bowl for more ideas.
- Publicize when and where CRS Rice Bowls will be collected.
- Announce details in a variety of ways, including in your bulletin or newsletter, on your community's social media pages, in announcements at Mass or school, and by hanging the CRS Rice Bowl poster.

Checks should be written to the Archdiocesan Finance Office, 100 E. Eighth St., Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 with a memo noting "CRS Rice Bowl donations". Parishes should send in their donations by mid-June, because one check is written to CRS Rice Bowl at the end of June. Contact Sara Seligmann for more information at sseligmann@catholiccincinnati.org.

CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES (CRS) COLLECTION

The Catholic Relief Services Collection will be taken up in our Archdiocese on the weekend of May 4-5. You will receive a letter/email along with all the supporting materials to make this collection a success from Sara Seligmann, sseligmann@catholiccincinnati.org. The CRS Collection aids six organizations: USCCB Department of Migration and Refugee Services (MRS), Catholic Relief Services (CRS), Catholic Legal Immigration Network, Inc. (CLINIC), USCCB Secretariat of Cultural Diversity in the Church, USCCB Department of Justice, Peace and Human Development, and the Holy Father's Relief Fund. A reminder that the entire second collection for May 4 and 5 should be turned in. Please turn in the CRS Collection by Monday, June 17, so that the agencies who depend on the collection can put the money collected this year to use in 2019. The Archdiocesan Finance Office writes one check at the end of June for the collection. Please submit your collection to the Archdiocesan Finance Office, 100 E. Eighth St., Cincinnati, Ohio 45202. Please note on the memo line that the money is for the "Catholic Relief Services Collection".

UNPACKING RACIAL POWER AND PRIVILEGE

The Catholic Social Action Office will be holding workshops around the archdiocese to better understand racial power and privilege in our country and region. These are two session workshops in which participants view part of the documentary "White Like Me" and then have facilitated small group discussions. The next session will be held at the Blue Ash Register Library on **April** 27 from 10:00 a.m. 2:00 p.m. by emailing csadayton@catholiccincinnati.org by April 24. Dates and locations for future sessions in other areas of the archdiocese will be announced soon. Please invite others and publicize around your parish. Click here for fliers. Contact Sara Seligmann for more information at sseligmann@catholiccincinnati.org.

MISSION OFFICE SEEKS A CONTACT PERSON FOR EACH PARISH/REGION

The Mission Office requests that each pastor send to the Mission Office a name and email address of someone in your parish who can serve as the "Global Mission Advocate" for our

office. This person would assist with the promotion of World Mission Sunday with reminders in the bulletin, etc., help with the hospitality of incoming Missionary Co-op Plan (MCP) guest speakers, and any other mission-related program at your parish and school/PSR. Please contact Teresa Phillips at (513) 421-3131x2632 or the think the promotion of World Mission Sunday with reminders in the bulletin, etc., help with the hospitality of incoming Missionary Co-op Plan (MCP) guest speakers, and any other mission-related program at your parish and school/PSR. Please contact Teresa Phillips at (513) 421-3131x2632 or the think the promotion of World Mission Sunday with reminders in the bulletin, etc., help with the hospitality of incoming Missionary Co-op Plan (MCP) guest speakers, and any other mission-related program at your parish and school/PSR. Please contact Teresa Phillips at (513) 421-3131x2632 or the think the promotion of World Missionary Co-op Plan (MCP) guest speakers, and any other mission-related program at your parish and school/PSR.

OCP GRANTS PROGRAM TO ENHANCE PARISH WORSHIP

Grants must be used for liturgical and/or musical purposes, and parish applicants do not have to be using an OCP worship program to qualify. Open to Roman Catholic parishes in the U.S. who have not received a grant the previous year. Applications are taken ONLY online at www.ocp.org/parish-grants through May 30; recipients will be announced in August.

UPPER ROOM – APRIL 2 (IN CINCINNATI), APRIL 9 (IN LUDLOW FALLS)

Upper Room provides ample opportunity for youth ministers to enjoy each other's company and talk about what's happening within our own lives and ministries. Lunch is provided for FREE! **Please note the location changes.** Visit https://viacatholic.org/upperroom/ for more information.

ATTENTION PARISH TWINNING AND CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICE LEADERS

You are invited to a workshop with Dr. Kim Lamberty of CRS to learn methods for transforming mission projects from a model of dependency to a model for self-sufficiency. You may choose from one of these meetings that will take place 6:00-8:30 p.m.:

- Tuesday, April 9: Versailles, St. Denis Church Basement, 14 E. Wood St.
- Wednesday, April 10: Dayton, Holy Angels Church, 211 L St.
- Thursday, April 11: Cinti./Reading, Our Lady of the Sacred Heart, 177 Siebenthaler Ave. For more information and to register (\$10), contact Teresa Phillips in the Mission Office at tphillips@catholiccincinnati.org or register online here.

JR. HIGH YOUTH: RESCHEDULED AWAKE RALLY – APRIL 28 (FT. LORAMIE)

In partnership with NET Ministries, Awake, a Jr. High youth rally, seeks to accompany 6th-8th graders through an event that will provide opportunities for fellowship, worship, and encounter. Find out more information here.

HEALING MASS FOR THOSE WHO HAVE LOST AN UNBORN CHILD

Let your parishioners know about our Archdiocesan Healing Mass for those who have lost a child in ways such as ectopic pregnancy, miscarriage, still birth, or even abortion. Have them join us **Monday, April 29, at 7:00 p.m.** at any of four locations around the Archdiocese: St. Ignatius of Loyola (Cincinnati), St. Veronica (Cincinnati), St. Albert the Great (Dayton), or the Maria Stein Center. For more information, click here.

ABIDE – JUNE 26-30

Through personal accompaniment, Abide forms and commissions high school youth to root their lives in Christ through His Church and to share this Christian joy with others as missionary disciples. Registration is open! Visit here for more information.

40 DAYS FOR LIFE

Invite your parishioners to sign up for a vigil hour at either the Dayton or Cincinnati 40 Days for Life events. Use the bulletin entry. For more information, go to https://40daysforlife.com/.

PRO-LIFE INTERVIEW SERIES

Let your parish know about the Being Pro-Life interview series. With a new subject each month, each interview tells an engaging story on an important topic and ends by showing people how to get involved. Check out the latest here. See the Bulletin Entry section.

BROCHURE TO HELP PARISHES WELCOME THOSE WITH VISUAL IMPAIRMENTS

A simple brochure on tips for parishes to be more welcoming to those with visual impairments is now available. This is the first in a series that will be developed concerning other issues as well (coming soon will be hard-of-hearing and autism). Please check it out here and use it to educate your parish staff.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR ISSUES NOTICE OF PROPOSED RULEMAKING TO UPDATE OVERTIME REGULATIONS

On March 7, 2019 the Department of Labor announced a proposed rule that would make over a million more American workers eligible for overtime. Under currently enforced wage-hour law, employees with a salary below \$455 per week (\$23,660 annually) must be paid overtime if they work more than 40 hours per week. This salary level was set in 2004. This proposed rule would boost the salary level to \$679 per week (equivalent to \$35,308 per year). Above this salary level, eligibility for overtime varies based on job duties. More information about the proposed rule is available at www.dol.gov/whd/overtime2019.

MASS STIPENDS - SOME PRACTICAL DIRECTION

Click <u>here</u> for some direction regarding Mass stipends. Please retain this information in the parish office for easy reference. Any questions that you may have can be addressed to Fr. Steve Angi, Chancellor, at 513.421.3131x2846 or sangi@catholiccincinnati.org.

RESOURCES FOR SMALL GROUP PRAYER

The current edition of this resource is available <u>here</u>. These resources can be used by groups to reflect and share insights about the Sunday gospel each week. It has been used in parish meetings, prayer groups, RCIA, faculty meetings, parent groups – virtually anywhere people gather and pray! There is also a Spanish version of the resource on the site.

2019 GOLDEN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY MASSES: SATURDAY, AUG. 3, 4:30 PM

- ~ St. Peter in Chains Cathedral, Cincinnati, Bishop Joseph Binzer, Celebrant
- ~ Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception, Dayton, Archbishop Dennis M. Schnurr, Celebrant

WEDDING ANNIVERSARY CERTIFICATES

Married couples celebrating a significant wedding anniversary (25, 40, 50, 60, 65, 70, 75) in 2019 may request a congratulatory certificate from Archbishop Schnurr. Parishes may also make this request for their couples. Certificates will be mailed to parishes for distribution in late July or early August. More details can be found <a href="https://example.com/here/beta-based-new-mailed-new-mai

THE TRANSGENDER MOMENT: UNDERSTANDING AND RESPONDING TO GENDER IDENTITY IN CONTEMPORARY CULTURE – APRIL 5-6, 2019 AT FRANCISCAN UNIVERSITY OF STEUBENVILLE

The Veritas Center at Franciscan University of Steubenville will host this important interdisciplinary conference on the transgender movement. Featured speakers include Anthony Esolen of Thomas More College, Christopher Tollefsen of the University of South Carolina, Ryan T. Anderson, and William E. Simon, senior research fellow at the Heritage Foundation. Additional speakers include Walt Heyer, a former transgender individual who has since detransitioned and focused his life and work on offering hope for others who regret their sex change. For more information or to register, click here.

CINCINNATI CATHOLIC MEN'S CONFERENCE

It's that time again! We are gearing up to promote the Cincinnati Catholic Men's Conference being held on **June 15, 2019 at St. Maximilian Parish**. Representatives from the Catholic Speaker Organization will be reaching out to every parish to offer free posters to promote the event. It is our hope that we can get posters up before Easter. Thank you in advance for helping us to promote this exciting event for Catholic men!

K-12 THEOLOGY OF THE BODY ROOTED CURRICULUM (TOB)

The Ruah Woods Press Theology of the Body (TOB) <u>Rooted</u> Curriculum will be used in all Archdiocesan elementary schools starting with the 2019-20 school year. For any questions on the background of TOB, implementation, or cost, please visit the Office for Evangelization and Discipleship <u>webpage</u> or the TOB Q&A page <u>here</u>.

2019 CMA APPROACHING \$4 MILLION IN PLEDGES

The 2019 Catholic Ministries Appeal (CMA) is approaching \$4 million in pledges! We extend a special "thank you" to pastors, parish staff, and volunteers who have helped to promote this year's Appeal.

CMA Statistics & Parish Progress – Totals for this year's CMA, including parish progress, can be found here under the "Info for Parish Staff" link – the password to access this section is: cma2007.

Thank you for your efforts towards this year's CMA! For more information or questions about the CMA, please contact Ryan Lopez at 513.421.3131x2882 or rlopez@catholiccincinnati.org.

FREE ATHENAEUM LAY COURSE

In February, each pastor was sent a certificate for one free course. This certificate may be redeemed for a Graduate or Non-Degreed Certificate option course during the Fall 2019 or Spring 2020 Semester at any of our locations. The recipient must be a student new to the Athenaeum, meet the registration requirements and take the course for academic credit. A list of eligible courses was sent with the Certificate. If you are a pastor of more than one parish, you may select a student from each parish. If you have questions about this initiative or did not receive the material, please email Dr. Susan McGurgan, smcgurgan@athenaeum.edu or call 513.231.1200.

BULLETIN ENTRIES

INFORMATION FOR ALL THE FOLLOWING EVENTS IS POSTED ON THE VOCATION OFFICE WEBSITE:

April 5-7: Come and See Weekend with the Dominican Friars - Eastern Province

April 6-7: Vocational Discernment Retreat with the Ann Arbor Dominicans

April 10: Explore Your Call: A Dinner for Young Women Curious About a Religious Vocation

April 12-14: Vocation Retreat with the Children of Mary Sisters

April 12-14: Come and See with the Sisters of Providence of Saint-Mary-of-the-Woods

April 26-28: Called to Love Retreat with the Sisters of St. Joseph the Worker

April 27: Diaconate Ordination at the Cathedral of St. Peter in Chains

May 6: Server/Sacristan Recognition Ballgame sponsored by Serra Club of Cincinnati

May 18: Priesthood Ordination at the Cathedral of St. Peter in Chains

MONTHLY YOUNG ADULT CANDLELIGHT MASS, APRIL 11 - All adults 21-35 in the Archdiocese are invited to attend this beautiful Mass followed by socializing. Thursday, April 11, 7:00 p.m. at St. Cecilia parish in Oakley. Confessions start at 6:30 p.m.

GOOD FRIDAY COLLECTION - Pope Francis has asked our parish to support the Pontificial Good Friday Collection for Christians in the Holy Land. Your support helps the church minister in parishes, provide Catholic schools, offer religious education, and preserve the sacred shrines. For information about Christians in the Holy Land, visit https://myfranciscan.org/good-friday/.

CATHOLIC RELIEF SERVICES - (To be posted the week of the collection.) This week, we are taking up The Catholic Relief Services Collection to respond to **Jesus in disguise**. This collection helps six Catholic agencies provide relief and support to struggling communities and work toward peace and reconciliation among our marginalized brothers and sisters here and around the world. Please prayerfully consider how you can support the collection. Learn more at www.usccb.org/catholic-relief.

SU CASA HEALTH FAIR – Catholic Charities' Su Casa Program is leading a Health Fair on Saturday, April 27 from 12:00 noon – 4:00 p.m. at the Academy of Multilingual Immersion Studies School, 1908 East Seymour Avenue. Services offered at the event include health screenings, glucose and blood pressure screenings, weight control management, STD testing, vision information, dental information, audiology screenings, stress and depression screenings, fitness demonstrations, workshops, flu shots, and much more.

20TH **ANNUAL SU CASA AWARDS DINNER** - The 20th Annual Su Casa Awards Dinner is scheduled for Friday, May 10 at Xavier University's Cintas Center. The annual gala supports a wide-range of services benefiting the Hispanic/Latino community in Greater Cincinnati. The event includes a cash bar, silent auction, raffle, dinner, entertainment, DJ and dancing. Purchase your tickets online by April 26 at www.ccswoh.org/sucasa/dinner.

BEING PRO LIFE - Each month an important respect life topic is covered in an engaging interview with someone personally affected by a particular issue. You can find each *Being Pro-Life* column in *The Catholic Telegraph*, and can watch the video or listen to the podcast at www.catholiccincinnati.org/Being-Pro-Life. Past topics still available to watch address abortion, assisted suicide, undocumented immigrants, post-abortion ministry, human trafficking and racism. This month's topic is unborn child loss.

HEALING MASS FOR THOSE WHO HAVE LOST AN UNBORN CHILD - Losing a child to ectopic pregnancy, miscarriage, still birth, or even abortion, can be a grief that many friends and family members may not be aware of or understand. If you are grieving from the loss of an unborn or still-born child, or simply want to support those who are, please join us Monday, April 29, at 7:00 p.m., at any of four locations around the Archdiocese: St. Ignatius of Loyola (Cincinnati), St. Veronica (Cincinnati), St. Albert the Great (Dayton), or the Maria Stein Center. For more information please go to: www.catholiccincinnati.org/unbornloss.

STAND FIRM FOR LIFE! 40 DAYS FOR LIFE SPRING 2018 CAMPAIGN - The 40 Days for Life 2019 Spring Campaign runs **through April 14**. The campaign draws attention to the evil of abortion through prayer, fasting, constant vigil and community outreach. All ages are welcome to join in this concert of prayer for protections for, and renewed understanding of, the beautiful gift of human life, plus hope and healing for those suffering from past decisions or actions. For directions and/or other information, please go to https://40daysforlife.com, then click on locations and type in Dayton or Cincinnati to find your local site and join us!

SOLEMN PASSIONTIDE VESPERS WITH THE MOUNT ST. MARY'S LATIN SCHOLA - The Mount St. Mary's Latin Schola will sing Solemn Vespers on Sunday, April 7 at 7:00 p.m. in the Chapel of St. Gregory the Great at the Athenaeum of Ohio, 6616 Beechmont Avenue, Cincinnati, OH 45230. This Vespers marks the beginning of Passiontide, the last two weeks of Lent leading up to the Paschal Triduum. Come sing the hymns, psalms, and canticles of Vespers and listen to a musical meditation on the Passion of Our Lord, including the chanted Reproaches and works by Lassus, Lotti, and Victoria. There is no admission charge. All are welcome.

THE ACADEMICS, THE ARTIST, AND THE ARCHITECT: RETRIEVING THE CATHOLIC TRADITION - WEDNESDAY, APRIL 10, 2019, 7:30 PM AT THE ATHENAEUM OF OHIO - In the nineteenth century, the Catholic Church rose like a phoenix from the aftermath of the French Revolution and the Napoleonic Wars. Three complementary, but contrasting revivals — the theological, artistic, and architectural — helped reinvigorate Catholicism. The dynamism of these movements continues to inspire and can help serve to reinvigorate our own age. Presenter: Father Joseph Carola, S.J., Professor of Patristic Theology at the Pontifical Gregorian University in Rome.

The lecture will be held at the Bartlett Pastoral Center, The Athenaeum of Ohio/Mount St. Mary's Seminary, 6616 Beechmont Ave., Cincinnati, OH 45230. All are welcome and admission is free. The lecture will be live-streamed at www.athenaeum.edu.

INFORMATION MEETINGS FOR LAY STUDIES AT THE ATHENAEUM - From August 2019 through May 2021, the Athenaeum of Ohio Lay Programs will be offered at the main campus in Mt. Washington, St. Ignatius in Montfort Heights and St. Christopher in Vandalia. Information Meetings outlining options, fees, benefits of an Athenaeum education and the application process are scheduled for: April 6 at 10:00 a.m. at St. Ignatius (Fr. Bolte Room) AND at the Main Campus (Room 122); April 13 at 10:00 a.m. at St. Christopher, Vandalia (Emmaus Room); May 16 at 7:00 p.m. at the Main Campus (Room 122). Program options include MA in Pastoral Ministry, Theology, Biblical Studies; Graduate Certificates in Pastoral Ministry and Pastoral Administration; Non-Degreed Certificate in Pastoral Ministry and courses for personal enrichment. We hope you will encourage interested parishioners to attend one of these events to learn more.

MINISTRY TO SURVIVORS OF ABUSE (REPORTING) - The Archdiocese of Cincinnati regards child abuse in all its forms as a serious matter. Anyone who knows of or suspects child abuse by a priest, employee, or volunteer of the Archdiocese should first report the abuse to the appropriate secular legal authority and then contact the Coordinator of Ministry to Survivors of Abuse of the Archdiocese at 513.263.6623 or 1.800.686.2724 ext. 6623.

Clergy Communications is a monthly publication of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati at 100 East Eighth Street, Cincinnati, OH 45202 - Chancery Office. Tel: **513.421.3131x2842**. Fax: **513.421.6225**.

Website: www.CatholicCincinnati.org Email: CatholicCincinnati.org Email: Communications@CatholicCincinnati.org.